Committee on Faculty Affairs (CFA)

Minutes of 02/22/06
Members (those in attendance are in bold): Sunita Ahlawat, Georgia Arvanitis (excused), Pat Beaber, William Behre, Cynthia Curtis, Henry Fradella, Maureen Gorman, Jean Graham, Sarah Kern, James Lentini, Ann Marie Nicolosi (chair), Thomas Sales
Discussion and Action:
I. Minutes of 02/08/06 were approved as revised.

II. Old Business.  
A. The Provost, Steven Briggs, discussed the latest draft of the Promotions Document with us, agreeing with most of the changes already made. He suggested some rewording on pp. 10 (re. pedagogical research) and 16-17 (re. candidate’s responsibility to submit prior CPC decisions); and further discussion of the schedule (p. 23).  More substantive suggestions were the formulation of the CPC so that no seats are left vacant, and a change in the minimum number of years of experience before applying for promotion to professor (from 8 to 12), with a possible corresponding change from 4 to 6 years for promotion to associate.  

B. Briggs assured CFA that a charge would be forthcoming for the committee to reopen the campus conversation about the use of external reviews for promotion.  Whereas we had also requested a charge from Steering to discuss the use of grade distributions in promotions decisions, the Provost indicated that further discussion was unnecessary: since grade distributions are part of the public record, the CPC has every right to continue to review them.  Briggs also indicated that such consideration of grade distributions was in alignment with TCNJ’s new emphasis on transparency in processes.
C. CFA affirms that the 1997 Promotions Document is still in effect, although candidates have the option of choosing the format of the new document.  Briggs stated that the goal was to have the new document become effective fall 2007.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jean E. Graham

